

## Northern Virginia fmergency Medical Bervices Council, Inc. 7250 Heritage Village Plaza, Buite 102 Gainesville, Virginia 20155 Jel: (877) 261-3550 Fax: (571) 261-5244 fmail: northern@vaems.org

## Executive Director's Report May 2017

- ❖ The Executive Director met with Dr. Scott Weir on May 2<sup>nd</sup> in reference to continuing as the Regional OMD for the FY 18 year.
- **❖** The Executive Director attended an Executive Board Meeting on May 3<sup>rd</sup>.
- The Executive Director attend the Regional Directors Meeting in Short Pump, VA on May 4th.
- ❖ The Executive Director attended the State Legislative & Planning Committee meeting in Short Pump, VA on May 5<sup>th</sup>.
- The Executive Director attended the Virginia Association of Governmental EMS Administrators meeting in Short Pump, VA on May 5<sup>th</sup>.
- ❖ The Executive Director attended the State EMS Advisory Board Meeting in Short Pump, VA on May 5<sup>th</sup>.
- Michelle Ludeman was hired as the permanent full-time Regional Coordinator beginning May 6th.
- **❖** Judy St. George was hired as the permanent part-time Administrative Assistant beginning May 6<sup>th</sup>. The Council is now fully staffed with two full-time and two part-time personnel.
- ❖ Tech II Jeff Kwak continues to help the council on light duty from Prince William County. We appreciate Prince William for lending him to us. He has been a great help in many areas. The Council would be happy to accommodate any light duty personnel you feel would be a benefit to the organization.
- **❖** The Executive Director attended the NOVA Chief's meeting on May 9<sup>th</sup>.
- ❖ The Executive Director and Regional Coordinator attended the Falls Church High School consolidated test site on May 10<sup>th</sup> and assisted OEMS with staffing and support.
- The Executive Director attended a meeting with Lifesize, a telemedicine vendor, along with regional physicians and partners to review a product for a proposed regional telemedicine program to improve stroke door to treatment time.
- The Executive Director attended a presentation hosted by Prince William Fire Department on lessons learned in the Paris and Brussels attacks. The presentation was given by Assistant Chief Michael Little of the Los Angeles Fire Department. The presentation was in high attendance by the area fire, EMS, and law enforcement leaders.



## Northern Virginia fmergency Medical Services Council, Inc. 7250 Heritage Village Plaza, Suite 102 Gainesville, Virginia 20155 Jel: (877) 261-3550 Fax: (571) 261-5244 fmail: northern@vaems.org

- **❖** The Executive Director met with Fairfax County Fire and Rescue EMS Training Division on May 16, 2017 to discuss coordination of regional instructors, their EMS Symposium on May 22.
- ❖ Michelle had a birthday on May 17<sup>th</sup>. We celebrated her 29<sup>th</sup> birthday once again.
- ❖ The Executive Director attended the Virginia Heart Attack Coalition's annual meeting on May 19<sup>th</sup> in Lynchburg, Virginia. The state FMC to device time is down to 77 minutes. The drive to 75 continues. The state average in 2010 was 90 minutes.
- ❖ The Executive Director attended the NVERS Steering Committee meeting on May 22<sup>nd</sup>
- ❖ A telemedicine organizational meeting was held at the council office on May 23<sup>rd</sup> with representatives from INOVA Neuroscience
- ❖ The Executive Director and the Regional Coordinator met with the VA Office of OEMS on Thursday and Friday May 25<sup>th</sup> & 26<sup>th</sup> to discuss the new EMS Training Funds program and the FY18 council contracts.
- **❖** A Council Staff meeting was held on May 31<sup>st</sup> to discuss proposed changes to the employee handbook.
- The Executive Director met with representatives from the EMS training divisions of the City of Fairfax and the Fairfax County Helicopter Division to discuss regional EMS training opportunities.